REPEAT PRESCRIBING AGREEMENT FOR PATIENTS

Dear Patient

I have agreed that your medication can be set up as a repeat prescription which you can request without seeing the Doctor to issue it. You can remain on the Repeat Prescriptions programme provided you follow the practice policy for requesting repeat medication as advised by me today.

You can request your medication in the following ways:

- Online service via our website https://www.kensingtonpark.co.uk/prescriptions/online-prescriptions/ (Request at reception if you are not already signed up for this.)
- NHS App

NOTE: YOU CAN NOT SUBMIT REQUESTS ON THE TELEPHONE

It is important that you request your repeat medication approximately 1 – 2 weeks before your current supply runs out.

Please ensure you only order items that you require on your repeat request list. The remaining items will still be available for you to request if needed later.

There are a number of medications that need regular monitoring (blood tests) to ensure safe prescribing of the medication. I have informed you if this is the case with your medication today before putting them on your repeat medication list.

You agree to have blood tests as regular intervals set by the Doctor to continue to receive your medication.

Failure to comply with this will delay your prescription being issued or may mean that you cannot continue to use the repeat prescription service and will need to attend the practice every time you require your medication.

Any medications that are not on your repeat list have not been added as these need to be continually monitored. You will need to make an appointment with the Doctor for these medications. If you feel there are exceptional circumstances that you need your medication without seeing the Doctor, please discuss with reception who will advise you of the procedure.

If you are no longer taking any of your repeat medication, please inform your GP as soon as possible to enable them to review and amend your records promptly.

Please return any excess or unwanted medication to your local Pharmacy.

In order to remain on the repeat prescribing programme, you must attend for medication reviews and tests as requested and required by your prescribing Doctor at the practice.

Failure to comply will cease this agreement.

Dr Kamvari, Kensington Park Medical Centre